

November 17, 2022

«PID» «OWNER_1» «OWNER_2» «ADDRESS» «CITY_STATE_ZIP»

SUBJECT: PRELIMINARY DESIGN SURVEY AND DATA COLLECTION

STATION 73 TRANSIT AND REGIONAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TRIP)

CITY PROJECT NO. ST230003

Dear Property Owner:

The City of Plymouth is beginning preliminary design for roadway and trail improvements near your property for the above referenced project. As part of this the City's engineering consultants (Kimley-Horn & Associates and Pioneer Engineering) will soon be in the neighborhood to perform a survey and gather information for the project. As a part of the survey process the existing utilities may be marked with different colors of paint and flags on your property, with each color signifying a different type of utility. Please leave these utility locate markers in place for three weeks while the survey is completed. Progress of the surveying will be dependent on weather and crews may need to return in the spring of 2023 to finish gathering data.

An informational meeting or video for the project will be available in the spring or summer of 2023 as the preliminary design work progresses. A notification will be sent in the mail in advance of the informational meeting. At this meeting City staff will be available to answer questions about the project and receive feedback on the preliminary design concept. For more information and to sign up for eNotification email updates about the project, visit plymouthmn.gov/station73trip. If you have any questions or concerns, please email me at clabounty@plymouthmn.gov or by phone at 763-509-5541.

Sincerely.

Chris LaBounty, PE

Deputy Public Works Director/City Engineer

CC: Chadd Larson, PE, Kimley-Horn & Associates Project Manager

¿Necesita un intérprete? Llame al 763.509.5541. / Ma u baahan tahay turjubaan? Wac 763.509. 5541. Xav tau tus neeg txhais lus? Hu rau 763.509.5541. / Вам нужен переводчик? Звоните 763.509.5541.

